
DATE: October 20, 2023 

TO: Heritage Vaughan Committee 

FROM: Deputy City Manager, Planning and Growth Management 

RE: Heritage Vaughan Committee, October 25, 2023 
Agenda item # 1 - PROPOSED DESIGNATION UNDER PART IV OF THE 
ONTARIO HERITAGE ACT OF 10180 PINE VALLEY DRIVE WARD 1 – 
NORTH OF MAJOR MACKENZIE ON THE WEST SIDE PINE VALLEY 
DRIVE (REFERRED) 

Background 
The subject report for the proposed designation of 10180 Pine Valley Drive, presented 
to the Heritage Vaughan Committee on September 20, 2023 contained two errors that 
need to be corrected. Staff verbally made the corrections during the presentation, but a 
documented correction of these two errors is contained in this memorandum. 

Recommendations 

1. That the reference that the subject property is owned by the City, as contained in
the report be corrected – as this property has been in private ownership since its
severance and continues to be under private ownership, as noted further in the
report in multiple instances; and

2. That the one reference to 6181 Major Mackenzie Drive be corrected to reference
the subject property at “10180 Pine Valley Drive”.

For more information, contact Nick Borcescu, Senior Heritage Planner, x.8191 

Haiqing Xu 
Deputy City Manager 
Planning and Growth Management 
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